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October, formerly the eighth month of the Roman Year and in England time to

 bring in the harvest.

Welcome to you all, new and old, but especially to the British Consul who has taken time to come to talk to us today. Thank you.

Thank you Bob, for all the work you have put into upgrading our website. He welcomes suggestions.

Thank you John & Theresa for a great trip to Hoya de Cadenas

 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



Diary dates:  The AGM takes place on November 3rd. All positions are up for grabs. Please put yourself or a friend forward as someone who will have a go at helping to run the Calpe U3A. Our presrnt Treasurer,Jenny, has done so well in various posts and now wants a change. Beverley needs a new vice, (President that is!) It’s even possible to job-share and there are always old hands on the committee.                                      Come on!                                                                  

Tina’s Quiz night. On October 26th, a chicken & chips meal at the El bolero is followed by a Quiz at 8.30p.m. (tables of 6 but Tina can make up teams from those interested) . Book now.

Book today for the Christmas Supper (choose between Turkey, Lamb shanks, fish with roast potatoes & vegetables).With a U3A subsidy of 5 euros,crunch cost at 12 euros a head. See you there!

Nick’s classical music group, offering the option of a meal together, meet as usual at the El Bolero on the third Thursday of the month.

Look out for the Gilbert & Sullivan Concert in the Salo Blau at the Casa Cultura at 8p.m.

On October 28th
The Male Voice Choirs of Maestag Gleemen and of the Costa Blanca appear at the Auditori Teulada, Moraira on October 11th at 7 pm. Tickets 12 euros.

Liz Lodge is holding a Christmas card Workshop on October 20th from 10 to 1pm.(materials supplied)

See models at the G.M. and book your place.

 Travel Report.
 “Hoya De Cadenas” 16th Sept 2011
I am pleased to report that those members that joined us for the day were unanimous in agreeing that they had all had a brilliant day out visiting the Hoya De Cadenas Winery Nr Utiel in the Valencia region of Spain.

We met at the Esmerelda Hotel and set off for our destination stopping for refreshments on the way. On arrival we boarded the wineries train for a guided tour of their estate, this included stops along the way so that our guide Vincente Gandia’s daughter could talk to us about the history of the estate and tell us how it all began, I should add that the their estate lies on a Plateau surrounded by mountains in the distance and the setting is to say the least fantastic. Our tour continued taking in their underground wine storage facility where they store would you believe 15000 Oak barrels of wine left to mature until they send it for bottling.

We then enjoyed their wine tasting, sampling Cava, a white wine, 2 types of red wine & finally a desert wine. Needless to say we were all in very good spirits.

Our party were then offered the chance of buying their range of wines including their exclusive olive oil production at advantageous prices.

We then set off for the restaurant El Tollo for a splendid lunch, 5 different starters, a choice of 6 main courses, 3 desserts and coffee or tea, washed down with their red crianza wine as well as their white wine & water.All readily agreed that we had been very well wined & dined.

Theresa had organised a wine quiz during our journey, Ist. Prize a  bottle of Hoya De Cadenas finest production won by David & Liz Reid, the runners up prize of the wineries exclusive olive oil was won by Peter Purvey. 

At about 5.00 we boarded our coach & set off for Calpe arriving back at about 7.20pm.

Mmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmm

Corners around Calpe.

Can you share one of your favourites? Peter and I have watched with great interest as a large, very messy roadside strip developed into an astonishingly lovely garden. I wonder how many of you have discovered it, in the Casanova area? We were lucky enough to meet the benefactor whose name, Francois Yvinec, has been inscribed, with thanks, on a nearby bench. He deserves a rest. He explained to us how unpleasant it had been for nearby residents when the land fast became a dumping ground. He started to turn a small patch of it into a garden. A Danish friend came in October to help him with this project. The Council works people were then involved, landscaping the whole strip and helping to plant it up and look after it. Well done all concerned. It now fronts a 

natural pinewood and is part of the Sendas, (footpaths) which are illustrated on a plaque nearby.. 

FEEDBACK FROM THE TALK ON ACTION AID, September Meeting.

After my talk on Action Aid, a member stated that you can only sponsor a child in India if you are an Indian Citizen and therefore only 50% of the donation reached the child being sponsored.

I rang Action Aid and emailed them.  I had a reply from a Deborah Baker, UK Supporter Care Team, and she said that this is NOT true. Deborah explained that Action Aid have worked in India for many years and do in fact fundraise within India.

Deborah explained how the donations are used. Of the donations that anyone makes, 20% remains in the UK, not just for administration but to support their campaign work, the recruitment of new sponsors, and their emergency fund.  The remaining 80% goes to India for the support of the child and their community.

I will have the email with me at the meeting, if anyone would like to read it.

Since the talk I have received my second message from Rakhi`s coordinator in Kolkata, she states that Rakhi is well, attending school and that her favourite subject is English.

Rakhi has drawn a picture of her sisters and written a poem for me.

I will have this with me at the October Meeting if anyone would like to read it.          Pat Spencer
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